
 
Carolyn entered the world of education in 2007, more specifically in vocational training, with the objective of transmitting her knowledge of business, 
sales and English to young adults. After completing her bachelor's degree in vocational education and a microprogram in higher education, she 
realized that she could have an even greater impact on young adults by becoming a course instructor at the BVE in French and English.  
 
She has also been teaching, supervising and managing projects in this program over the past few years. This has allowed her to not only master 
professional teaching competencies, but also to become familiar with many VT programs. In addition, thanks to a MEES grant, she had the privilege 
of becoming the coordinator for the English BVE program, where she supported Vocational Education student teachers, managed the budget, created 
a research, consolidated partnerships (PROCEDE, QACVE, MEES and school boards) and collaborated with teachers to develop new learning material 
for face to face and distance learning activities. 
 
Since 2018, Carolyn was the only PEDAGOGICAL ADVISOR for the Bachelor of Vocational Education (English), Université de Sherbrooke where she 
coordinated the adaptation, translation and development of the course offer and distance learning. She worked to enrich communications with 
English-speaking partners (PROCEDE, QACVE, MEES, school boards, associate teachers, mentors). She participated in the development of research 
on the characteristics and needs of English-speaking students at the Université de Sherbrooke, in order to obtain a better understanding of their 
reality. She was responsible for managing the budget of the ECQ grant as well as the various reports. 
 
From 2016 to 2018, she was a COURSE INSTRUCTOR for the Bachelor of Vocational Education, Université de Sherbrooke, where she was in charge 
of several courses, internship supervision and project specialist for the French and English components of the program. 
 
With the Covid situation this past spring, she believe that the world of education is evolving faster than ever and we need to be able to follow suite 
in order to support the many people who will need to update their skills, specifically through VT, in the coming years.  
 
 
On behalf of Procede, thank you Carolyn for your contribution in adult educational and vocational training and your dedication to make our sector 
grow. 
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